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DATA PROTECTION
Your personal details are held on a computer belonging to an officer of the Coombe Abbey
Woodturners. Your details are purely for the use of the Club, and are not passed to any third
party. If you object to your name, address and telephone number being held on a computer
belonging to an officer of the Club, then please write to any member of the committee.

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE

Woodturning can be dangerous! Always follow the manufacturers’ instructions and safety
advice when operating power tools. Never try the techniques shown at our demonstrations or
in our Newsletter if you are unsure or the procedure does not feel safe. Always use the
guarding and other safety equipment.

The Club takes reasonable care to operate and instruct in a safe manner and strongly recom-
mends all members to follow the Club’s Health and Safety rules and the guidance notes that
the AWGB issue in their Revolutions magazine from time to time.

Committee Members and Contacts

Chairman    Graham Ball
Vice Chairman   Giles Headley
Treasurer  & Membership Secretary Lee Cartwright
Secretary    Rod Young
Events Secretary   Eric Taylor
Newsletter/Web Site Editor  Rob Sheehan
    Graham Cashmore
    Peter Orange
    Pat Hanley

Training Coordinator  Michael Archer
Library Custodian   Gary Jones

Website: https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org

Copy Deadline for the November issue of the Newsletter is:-
Monday 23rd October 2023

Please forward your News, Stories and Photographs to:-
  Robert Sheehan- Newsletter Editor -
  M: 07905 185122. E-mail: robsheehan@virginmedia.com

© Copyright Coombe Abbey Woodturning Club 2023
The content of this newsletter must not be copied or reproduced without the written

permission of the newsletter editor.

https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org


From the Editor

Wright. It was a very interesting demo
even if everything didn’t quite go to plan.

Most of the raffle prizes have now been
collected. You can see a picture of the 1st
prize winner on page 16.

The Christmas competitions can be found
on page 20. As well as the usual trophies,
there is a new one, the “John Bradbury
Memorial Trophy”, to be won.

Our next demonstration is on Friday 20th
October. Club member Paul Fryer will be
demonstrating from 6:30pm to 9pm.
Please show support for your fellow club
members and attend the demo.

Remember to let Lee know if you want to
attend the Christmas party on Saturday
December 14th. By popular vote, this will
be a full Christmas dinner at a cost of £15
per person.

Eric has now got a full line up of
demonstrators for 2024. See the back
page for details.

Rob
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Chairman’s Jottings
Hello to all our members,

We were treated to a days demonstrations by Phil
Steele and Peter Wright in September at Walsgrave
Baptist Church. I enjoyed the day very much and

hope those who attended did too. I have demonstrated myself in the past
at our own club and at many other clubs up and down the country, so I
know how stressful it can be but also very rewarding. It is very pleasing
to meet people in other clubs who remember your demonstration with
pleasure, months and sometimes years after the demonstration took place.

I meticulously planned out my demonstrations and always had a check-
list of items and pieces of equipment that I would need on the day. This
list was used to make sure everything was loaded into the car before
starting out and hopefully checked back into the car at the end of the
demonstration, but unfortunately occasionally something did go miss-
ing. Also things can go wrong on a demonstration. We are all human and
timber etc., does sometime have a will of its own but usually unforeseen
happenings can be overcome.

Our next meeting is on Friday 20th October at Shilton Village Hall when
Paul Fryer will be demonstrating his skills. Paul has demonstrated to us
before and we have enjoyed it, so I am sure we will have a good demo
again from Paul.

We are now taking names for the Christmas Party which takes place on
Saturday 9th December at Walsgrave Baptist Church. This year Jill
Steedman and helpers are putting on a hot meal of Turkey and all the
trimmings for us, this will be a grand spread and obviously will cost
more per individual than the buffet meals we have had previously but at
£15 per head I am sure you will agree is very good value for money. The
day will also include the annual competitions which are listed in these
pages of the newsletter so please make sure you enter a piece and you
could win one of the trophies.



One Line Philosopher:
Most of the aged know what it is to have been young and silly, but none of
the young know what it is to be old and wise.

Harold Macmillan

At this event we will also be presenting the Air Ambulance with a cheque
being the total sum raised for this charity over the past twelve months.
Over the years we have raised enough money to fund many lifesaving
missions which should make all of us in the club very proud.
(Names for the party please to Lee Cartwright)

Eric Taylor our events secretary tells me he has now completed the task
of arranging all the demonstration dates and demonstrators for 2024 so
keep an eye peeled for these which are to be announced in the forthcom-
ing newsletters. Please make sure like me, you put all these dates in your
diary so that holidays etc., can be taken to avoid clashing with a club
meeting.

One final thing. If you are a Coombe Abbey Woodturners member
ordering tools or materials from Axminster you can quote the clubs
account number to get a discount, For this number contact either Eric
Taylor or myself. You will find our contact telephone number on page
two of this Newsletter.

All for now, and I hope to see you all soon.
Keep those bevels rubbing

Regards
Graham
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This Month’s Newsletter Sponsor.
TMS Volvo

I am very pleased to welcome TMS Volvo once again as a sponsor of this
monthly Newsletter magazine. TMS are a great place to start when
looking for new and used quality cars. They also stock a large range of
spares and accessories.

Editor

TMS Volvo offers a unique personal service delivered with care and
quality that makes us stand out from the crowd

As a family owned and run business we differentiate ourselves from
other motor retailers by exceeding our customers’ expectations.

At TMS Volvo we are proud to offer the latest Volvo models from the
esteemed Swedish automaker and a wide selection of Volvo Approved
pre-owned vehicles, as well as financing options and aftersales servic-
es. We pride ourselves on our friendly and knowledgeable staff, who
help customers find the perfect Volvo for their needs.

Our team of experts is dedicated to providing you with the highest level
of customer service, whether you're in the market for a new Volvo or
need service for your current one.

With the vast amount of Volvo experience at our retailers in Hinckley,
Coventry, and Leicester totaling over 300 years, together with the
knowledge, skills, and professionalism, the team brings TMS Volvo
aims to consistently provide top levels of service to all those clients
who visit their business.

And with our wide selection of Volvo cars and our excellent customer
service, TMS Volvo is a great choice for anyone looking to buy a Volvo.

Trinity Marina, Coventry Road, Hinckley, LE10 0NF
Sales: 01455 632478

For more information visit https://www.tmsmotorgroup.co.uk/volvo

TMS Volvo(A Company Profile)

https://www.tmsmotorgroup.co.uk/volvo/contact-us/hinckley/
https://www.abrasivesplus.com/


https://www.tmsmotorgroup.co.uk/volvo/contact-us/hinckley/
https://www.abrasivesplus.com/
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Phil Steele Demonstration 9/9/2023
Turning a 4-legged Stool

diameter to align the leg holes. Using a home-made
drilling jig, Phil used a 22mm spade bit with the tip
ground down to drill the first leg hole. The jig has a
natural depth stop so the hole depth did not need to be
marked. The spade bit cuts better than a forstner bit
when drilling at an angle. Phil uses an angle of 12o for
a tall stool and an angle of 15o for a short stool. The
angle was set using a protractor. Phil used a ruler
across the centre to set the position of the second hole

at 180o

to the first. He then used a
square to mark the third
hole at 90o and the ruler
again to mark the position
of the fourth hole. After
drilling all four leg holes,
Phil cut a chucking recess
on the underside of the seat.
To do this, he used a
beading/skew tool and also

a home-made scraper to cut the dovetail. Phil used a pull cut to clean up
the underside and round over the edge. Mounting it on the chuck recess,
Phil used a pull cut to clean up the face.
If it is to be used as a table or plant stand,
the top must be flat. Phil then rounded
over the edge of the seat top and turned
a cove into the edge. Phil finished the top
by sanding.

In the morning session, Phil turned a small 4-legged
stool that could also be used as a small table or a plant
stand. Starting with the seat, Phil trued up the edge of a
9” ash blank and flattened what would become the
underside of the Stool seat. He then marked a circle 6”
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Phil Steele Demo - continued

Phil mounted a straight-grained Ash blank between centres
for the leg. The length for a short stool is 10” and 27” for a
normal size stool. Using a Continental gouge, Phil turned
the blank to round and down to a maximum diameter of
38mm. He then used a skew to plane the surface. Using a
7/8” spanner, Phil sized the tenon to fit into the underside
of the seat. 7/8” is just slightly larger than the 22m seat
holes so the legs will be a tight fit. Using a template, Phil
marked the position of decorative beads. He used an Ash-
ley Isles beading tool to cut the beads. The bottom of the
leg was tapered down to 1” diameter. When turning the
other three legs, Phil used a variety of gouges to show that
a variety of tools can be used to achieve the same result. It
also showed off Phil’s skill at using the skew, the 3-point
tool and several different types of gouge. The leg spreader
is positioned approx 4” down from the top of the legs. Phil
used a 1/2” forstner bit to drill the holes in the legs for the

two spreader
bars. After turn-
ing the two
spreaders, Phil drilled a 12mm
in the centre of both spreader
bars to take the central spreader
bar that sits between the two
other spreader bars. Phil used a
home-made jig to measure the
length of the spreader bars.
This consisted of two threaded
rods and a lock nut that was
small enough to fit inside the
leg holes. After sanding the
legs and spreader bars, Phil as-
sembled the stool without glue
and passed it round the audi-
ence. That completed the morn-
ing session.



e-mail: sales@charnwood.net

Tel: 01530 516926

www.charnwood.net

We carry an extensive range of Pen Sets, simply match with

your favourite blank to create the Perfect Pen

Kits are supplied complete, spare parts are
also sold separately

WC1
Gold

WC2
Gun Metal

WC3
Chrome

HC1
Gun Metal

Showroom Address: Unit A Cedar Ct, Walker Rd, Bardon Hill, LE67 1TU

This Elegant Beauty Twist is a very stylish pen. Perfect for adding a touch of  sophistication

EB1
Gold & Gun Metal

EB2
Antique Bronze

HC2
Chrome

EB3
Rose Copper

This industrial looking Warrior Click pen will impress anyone. The O Rings compliment the look,
whilst providing a comfortable writing experience

This Hexagonal Click pen has a rugged design, ready for any tough use.

ST1
Rose Copper & Gun Metal

ST2
Antique Bronze

A classic antique style pen, the Spiritual Twist pen takes you back in time.
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Peter Wright Demonstration 9/9/2023

parted off the lid. Peter then used a point tool to mark the base of the box
just leaving enough to part off. Using a spindle gouge, Peter turned a bead
at the bottom of the box. He then turned the outside of the box into a ball

shape. Peter drilled a hole down the centre of
the box to give a depth limit when hollowing.
Using a 3/8” spindle gouge, he hollowed out
the centre, switching to a 1/2” gouge as the
overhang increased. Finally Peter finished the
hollowing with a swan-necked, tungsten car-
bide tipped, hollowing tool. Peter sanded the
inside by holding the abrasive in a pair of
forceps
to reduce
the risk
of finger

damage. He sanded to 400 grit for
the demo but would sand to 600 grit
for an exhibition piece. Before re-
moving the piece from the chuck,
Peter marked the position of chuck
jaw number 1 so he could re-mount
it later with the best chance of it running true. Mounting the lid piece in

the chuck, Peter measured the open-
ing in the base and transferred the
measurement to the lid. He used a
parting tool to cut a spigot on the lid
that was a snug fit into the base.
Peter hollowed the lid rather than
leave it flat. After mounting the base
back in the chuck, he fitted the lid
and held it in place with the tail

Peter started the afternoon session by turning a lidded
Oak box. Mounting a 4” diameter by 8” long blank in the
chuck, he trued up the face and marked the division
between the base and lid about 4” from the chuck and
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Peter Wright Demo - continued
stock. Peter domed
the lid but left it
overhanging at the
join between lid and
base. He then sand-
ed the lid, leaving a
flat at the top to fit a
finial. Peter mount-
ed a piece of Blackwood in the chuck and turned the diameter down to
match the flat on the lid. He turned a point on the end, a ball on the bottom
and an oval in the middle. Unfortunately, the Blackwood was very
crumbly and Peter couldn’t finish the finial. An attempt to turn an onion
finial out of the Oak at the top of the lid also failed.

Peter’s second item was a Bud Vase in Sapele. He drilled a 16mm hole
down the centre to take a plastic insert. Peter buys these 20 for £5 off
Amazon. Bringing the tail stock up for support, Peter turned a long

flowing cove from the top to nearly halfway
down the 8” blank, leaving a thin (almost too
thin) neck. As the neck opened out again into
the body, Peter undercut and tapered the rest of
the body slightly narrower than the top. He
dished the top before sanding, sealing and
waxing the bud vase. The plastic tube can be
cut with a hacksaw if it is too long for the hole.
After parting off, Peter sanded the bottom.
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Workshop Training
Two more happy trainees. Craig turned a lidded box and David turned a
shallow dish.

Raffle 1st Prize Winner
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Mini Windsor Chair
By Rod Young

Regards
Rod

Hi Rob, Just to let you know my lathe has sold, thank you
for advertising it in the newsletter for me. Just finished this
mini Windsor chair. Made out of tulipwood. Basil, the bear
is just our model.
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From Next Year No More Paper Copies of the Newsletter
Printing paper copies of the newsletter (in black and white) costs the club
over £400 per year to print. It was decided at the last committee meeting
that, from next year, paper copies will no longer be sent to members.
Make sure that Lee has your email address so that you can continue to
receive the full colour newsletter via email. Sorry if this affects you but,
with room rent and demonstrator costs rising, the committee felt that we
could make better use of the money.

50-50 Raffle August Draw
Winner with ticket number 687 was Brian Edwards. He wins £17.75.

Booking Training Sessions
Michael Archer is now handling all training session bookings.

Please phone him on 02476 448311.
Do not book a session without Michael’s prior agreement.

AWGB Subscriptions
From January 2024, the AWGB is increasing its membership

subscription from £18 to £21. Family membership is also increasing.

Christmas Competitions
Rhodes’ Trophy

Open to anyone who has not won before. Turned item of own choice.
Austin’s Trophy

Open to anyone. A Goblet.
Jim Elliot Trophy

Open to anyone. Christmas themed item (majority must be turned).
Roger Warren-Finding Trophy

Open to anyone. Turned item of own choice.
*New* John Bradbury Memorial Trophy

Open to anyone. A Hollow Form.

Notices
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Activities of other clubs in the Midlands area
As a matter of courtesy and to ensure that there is space available to accommodate
members wishing to visit other clubs demo’s, please use the contact telephone
number where shown.

North Warwickshire & Hinckley Woodturners
Tuesday October 3 Inverted Turning Peter Carless
Tuesday October 17 AGM followed by Hands-On

Contact Steve Obrien 01788-521527
—------------------------------------------------------

Tudor Rose Woodturners
Thursday 26th October 2023 Steve Heeley

Contact Colin Smith 07939-004375 communications@tudor-rose-turners.co.uk
—------------------------------------------------------

West Midlands Woodturners
Sunday 15th October 9.15 – 16.30 hrs Demonstration – Margaret Garrard

Contact  John Hooper 0121 354 8464
—------------------------------------------------------

West Northants Woodturners

Wednesday 4th October Paul Hannaby
Wednesday 18th October Ian Ethel

Contact  Tom Donnely 01327 349093
—------------------------------------------------------

Trent Valley Woodturners

Wednesday 11th October 18:45 Club Meeting

Contact  Ian Ethell https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/

https://www.hinckleywoodturners.org.uk/
http://www.tudor-rose-turners.co.uk/index.html
https://wmwoodturners.org.uk/
https://westnorthantswoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/


https://www.hinckleywoodturners.org.uk/
http://www.tudor-rose-turners.co.uk/index.html
https://wmwoodturners.org.uk/
https://westnorthantswoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/
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CHESTNUT FINISHES
Any item from the catalogue can be supplied.

 10% discount on Chestnut finishes
for Club members.

Ring: Eric Taylor on 02476 328831

Equipment For Sale

Disclaimer
The club is not responsible for any item appearing on these pages.
The buyer and seller must make their own arrangements as to the
condition, suitability, delivery, payment and price etc.

Charnwood W815 wood lathe plus
tools and tommy bar operated chuck.
£75
Axminster Sieg C0 metal lathe. £275.
Collection only from Thornton,
Leicestershire.
Contact Rob Sheehan acting for the
seller.
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Equipment for sale - continued
Jubilee Lathe. Reduced price £350. See Graham, Lee or Eric. Tools and
chuck included. Currently dismantled for storage but was fully working.





2828

Members’ Work
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Members’ Work - continued



Members’ Work - continued



Calendar of Events 2023

Friday October 20 Paul Fryer Shilton
Saturday December 9 Christmas party 12:30  Walsgrave

Calendar of Events 2024
Saturday January 6 AGM Walsgrave
Friday February16 Ian Ethell  Shilton
Saturday March 16 Chris Parker  Walsgrave
Saturday April 20 Mick Hanbury Walsgrave
Friday/Saturday May 10/11   Woodworks at Daventry
Saturday July 13  Gary Rance Walsgrave
Saturday September 7 Steve Heeley Walsgrave
Friday October 18 Lee Cartwright Shilton
Saturday December 14 Christmas party 12:30 start Walsgrave

Meeting Locations:
Walsgrave Baptist Church, 10am - 4pm

Hinckley Road, Coventry, CV2 2EX.

Shilton Village Hall, 6:30pm - 9pm
Wood Lane, Shilton, CV7 9JZ

Coming up
Saturday December 9th Christmas Party

Next Meeting
Demonstration by Paul Fryer

Friday 20th October at Shilton Village Hall
6:30 - 9pm


